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AIESEP held their international conference in Laramie Wyoming, USA in June 2016 with 300+ delegates from 30 countries.  Fantastic keynotes delivered by Dawn Penny (Australia), Lars Bo Anderson (Denmark), Hans van der Mars (USA), Hayley Fitzgerald (UK). Presentations on AIESEP website (www.aiesep.org):  member page
AIESEP inducted Prof. Pamela Hodges Kulinna, Arizona State University into AIESEP Society of Fellows during the closing ceremony in Laramie.

2016 AIESEP Young Scholar Award recipients were Erin Centeio, Nathan Hall, Luciana Braga. Congratulations to all three award winners.  See AIESEP website for photo of recipients and the titles of their presentations.

The AIESEP Early Years SIG had a very successful planning session.  They will be involved in the CIAPSE 2 Congress (Children’s Physical Activity and Sport 2) in Jyvaskyla on January 26-28, 2017. The SIG team will organise a thematic meeting as a part of this congress. The topic of this symposium will be “PE in early years – what are the guidelines/curriculum and what are the practices?”
The winners of the Research poster awards for AIESEP 2016 are:
· Turcotte, et al. Teaching Health Education: Physical Educators’ Perceptions during their Induction

· Koekoek et al: Understanding Students’ Ability to Perform a Digital Tagging Task within a TGfU Basketball Setting
· Douglas, et al: Changing Pre-service Teachers’ Perceptions of Disability through Simulation Experiences
The International Convention on Science, Education and Medicine in Sport (ICSEMIC) was held recently in Santos, Brazil.  AIESEP was a very active participant with six members of the Board contributing a keynote lecture and 3 invited symposia. 
	· Keynote: “Current Challenges and Opportunities for Pedagogies of Physical Education”.  General Secretary and former Board member presented lecture
· Symposium: How to Implement Recommendations for Quality Physical Education. Chaired by AIESEP President

· Symposium: Values-based Education through Sport and Physical Education: Myths & Reality. Presented by AIESEP Board members
· Symposium: Quality Teacher Education: Global Challenges for Quality Physical Education. Presented by AIESEP Board members
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Further information can be found on the website of the Association Internationale des Ecoles Supérieures d’Education Physique (AIESEP): www.aiesep.org or contact: mary.osullivan@ul.ie [image: image2][image: image3][image: image4][image: image5][image: image6][image: image7.jpg]
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� Prof. Dr Mary O‘Sullivan is a professor at the University of Limerick (Ireland) and AIESEP general secretary.
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